



July 22-28, 2022

#### **WORSHIP**



## Sunday, July 24 "Heritage Trip Highlights" Youth leading service

Join us as we celebrate our Children and Youth during Worship this Sunday, July 24th. Our service will begin with a Backpack Blessing, where children and youth can bring themselves and their backpacks, if they wish, for a special commemoration of the new school year. During the Story for All Ages, we will recognize our Welcoming and Journeying Milestones recipients, and celebrate these big steps in UU Faith Formation. The remainder of the service will be led by the High School Youth from this Summer's Boston Heritage Trip. In their own words, music, and pictures, they will share the learning, experiences, and unbridled joy they acquired from the trip.

In-Service and Zoom. ZOOM door opens at 9:45 am. See link below.

Order of Service <a href="here">here</a> Go to <a href="ORUUC">ORUUC</a> for zoom information.

Send Prayer Requests: <a href="mailto:prayers@oruuc.org">prayers@oruuc.org</a> or Text 865-272-2249

#### **UP FRONT**



Volunteer at Ecumenical Storehouse this Saturday July 23, 9-Noon!



#### Youth Faith Formation

Youth Faith Formation starts **next Sunday**, **July 31**<sup>st</sup> **following Worship** @ **11:15**. Parents of children and Youth are invited to a Youth Faith Formation **Parent Meeting this Sunday**, **July 24**<sup>th</sup> **in the Sanctuary** to meet with the Youth Faith Formation Staff to learn about programming for the upcoming year. Child care will be provided. See you there!

Christine Rehder

Director of Faith Formation

Rev. Lisa Schwartz begins her interim ministry with ORUUC on August 1! For more information, go to <a href="http://www.oruuc.org/interim-minister-announcement">http://www.oruuc.org/interim-minister-announcement</a>



### Welcome, Rev. Lisa Schwartz

Rev. Schwartz will begin serving as ORUUC's Interim Minister on August 1!

For more information, go to

http://www.oruuc.org/interim-ministerannouncement

ORUUC



## Join the ORUUC Banned Books Discussion Series Saturday mornings in July on Zoom



Last year in the Young Adult fiction genre, more than 1500 books were either challenged or banned in the United States. The reasons they are banned vary; some because they are accused of being sexually explicit or violent...but they are worth exploring in the censorship climate we face today, especially in our education system.

Our Fourth UU Principle urges us to affirm and promote "a free and responsible search for truth and meaning." What better way for our congregation to put this into action than to read a banned book?

ORUUC's Community Minister Rev. Gaye Morris will facilitate a Zoom discussion Saturday mornings in July at 11:00 a.m. for book readers, including high school youth who want to read these books and contribute to the group discussions. A list of the books and their discussion dates appears below. You may wish to purchase these books for yourself, but I also urge you to ask your local librarian for these titles, as a gesture of solidarity against book censorship.

<u>There are only two Saturdays left in the series!</u> To register, please click on this link: https://onrealm.org/oruuc/Registrations/Info/c0dbc63c-4212-4e36-b75b-

<u>aea6013a534b</u>. You can attend one or both of the sessions. Registration will enable you to receive the Zoom link for that week's discussion. If you need help registering, please contact Rachel at <u>communications@oruuc.org</u>.

#### **Schedule**

- Saturday, July 23 Out of Darkness by Ashley Hope Perez. "This is East Texas, and there's lines. Lines you cross, lines you don't cross. That clear?" Pérez takes the facts of the 1937 New London school explosion—the worst school disaster in American history—as a backdrop for a riveting novel about segregation, love, family, and the forces that destroy people. This book has been banned, challenged, and restricted for depictions of abuse and because it was considered to be sexually explicit.
- **Saturday**, **July 30** *The Hate U Give* by Angie Thomas. This is the story of a 16-year old girl whose childhood best friend is gunned down by a police officer. Starr Carter lives in a poor neighborhood but attends a fancy suburban prep school; when she witnesses the shooting of the unarmed teen, her life is turned upside down and her community is caught up in the uproar and chaos surrounding the fatal shooting. This book was banned and challenged for profanity, violence, and because it was thought to promote an anti-police message and indoctrination of a social agenda.

We end the month with a wide-ranging discussion of what freedom of speech means in the current censorship debate, and how we as UUs understand our obligation to contribute our voices and opinions to it.



Join us with your baby, toddler and/or preschooler for bouncing, tickling, touching, clapping and action rhymes, musical circle games, simple songs, and play.

#### FIRST and THIRD Thursdays each month at 10:30 AM with "Father Goose" Michael Raymond

We promote positive parent/child interaction as well as language and early brain development through traditional rhymes, circle games, musical activities, and simple play. We provide a meeting place and fellowship for caregivers of young children, especially those new to the community and far from home. Nothing is charged for Mother Goose; it is freely and lovingly offered to all.

Mother Goose of Oak Ridge meets in the Oak Ridge Public Library Auditorium.

Mother Goose of Oak Ridge meets in Oak Ridge Library Auditorium



## Line Dancing Sunday, 3:00 pm

We teach line dancing. Through our dancing, we bring together total strangers through-out the Oak Ridge community. We learn a variety of dances,

country, jazz, waltz and cha-chas. Close friendships are developed with the willingness to share individual talents with others. A donation of \$3.00 per session is suggested. For more information, contact Jo Curran or Steven Albright.

### *Tai Chi* M-W-F, 11-12 am

We minister to health & stability through learning & practicing tai chi. Tai chi has helped individuals maintain & improve their balance, strength, & blood

pressure, & reduce knee, arm, shoulder & back pain. It has helped with MS, Alzheimer's, dropped cervix, bunions, & more. For more information, call Janet Hoegler at 865-963-5115.

#### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

#### Thank you!



A BIG thank you to Rob and Sarah Gunter, for having the Tim Myrick Pavilion professionally cleaned and stained this summer! It looks fantastic, ready to withstand the weather of seasons to come and future social gatherings. Thank you, Rob and Sarah, for your generous gift!



#### This month in the ORUUC Gallery

## Erica Entrop Iglesias de la Habana

Erica Entrop was born in Roswell, New Mexico and graduated *Cum Laude* from the University of New Mexico in Albuquerque with her BFA. After completing her studies, she began traveling across the

United States, exhibiting in different locations including Chicago, New York, and Los Angeles.

She has had an extensive artistic career having participated in exhibitions across the country and the world. Her works have recently been included in the premier edition of *Blue Bee Magazine*. In the past year she has participated in the 13th Havana Biannual and the 25th Romerias Festival showcasing her newest film works in collaboration with her husband, Cuban artist, Darwin Estacio Martinez

The works included in this series are all photos of churches in Havana, Cuba, taken over the past two years.

Erica is the daughter of ORUUC member Rebecca Bowman.

#### Fresh Fruit for Kids is looking for more volunteers!



Contact Rebecca Bowman at <a href="mailto:rebecca.r.bowman@gmail.com">rebecca.r.bowman@gmail.com</a> or Lynda McLaren at <a href="mailto:lhmclaren@comcast.net">lhmclaren@comcast.net</a> to join this important ministry.

#### Introducing the 2022-2023 Board of Trustees

### **ORUUC's 2022-2023 Board of Trustees**



Michele Thornton
President
Board term expires in 2024



**Jim Nutaro**Past-President
Board term expires in 2023



**Sue Lasky**President-Elect
Board term expires in 2025



Brandon White Treasurer



Jason Fishel Secretary



Ethan Coon Member-At-Large Board term expires in 2023



Nathaniel Bass Member-At-Large Board term expires in 2023



Freddie Nechtow Member-At-Large Board term expires in 2024



Member-At-Large
Board term expires in 2024

NEEDED: Greeters and Ushers for Sunday mornings! Contact Jeannie at <a href="mailto:office@oruuc.org">office@oruuc.org</a> or 483-6761 to learn more.

#### The Stone Soup Team needs your help!

The Stone Soup Team is in need of more help for both cooking and baking in the future! We're looking for at least 4 more cooks who can be available most months to assist. Please consider joining us this month! **Our next meal is Friday, July 29.** Please contact Miria at <a href="mailto:meg.harrison84@gmail.com">meg.harrison84@gmail.com</a> or the church office to volunteer.

#### COVID-19 Update

The current Covid-19 Community Level for Anderson, Roane, and Knox Counties is Medium. The level for Morgan County is Low.

#### These are the recommendations from ORUUC's Covid-19 Task Force:

1. Building open for:

Worship services (with online Zoom option)

Faith Formation

Memorial Services

Rentals

Other activities

- 2. Outdoor areas open for activities with normal approval process.
- 3. Specific activities and recommended actions:

If you are at high risk for severe illness, talk to your healthcare provider about whether you need to wear a

mask and take other precautions

Stay up to date on vaccines

Wear a mask or stay home if you are feeling sick

Get tested if you feel sick and follow CDC recommendations for those with Covid or Close Contact

If you have symptoms, a positive test, or known exposure to someone with Covid, please stay at home and worship with us on Zoom.

For the weekly Covid-19 data for Anderson County, click here: <u>Tennessee Department of Health Covid-19 Data</u>. See this <u>link</u> for ORUUC's PALs reports and resources.

#### Know Your COVID-19 Community Level

Covid-19 Community Levels are a tool from the CDC to help communities decide what prevention steps to take based on the latest data. Levels can be low, medium, or high, and are determined by looking at hospital beds being used, hospital admissions, and the total number of new COVID-19 cases in an area. Take precautions to protect yourself and others from COVID-19 based on the COVID-19 Community Level in your area. COVID-19 by County | CDC

What Prevention Steps Should You Take Based on Your COVID-19 Community Level?

Low	Medium	High
Stay <u>up to date</u> with COVID-19 vaccines  Get tested if you have symptoms	If you are at high risk for severe illness, talk to your healthcare provider about whether you need to wear a mask and take other precautions  Stay up to date with COVID-19 vaccines  Get tested if you have symptoms	Wear a mask indoors in public Stay up to date with COVID-19 vaccines Get tested if you have symptoms Additional precautions may be needed for people at high risk for severe illness
People may choose to mask at any time. People with symptoms, a positive test, or exposure to someone with COVID-19 should wear a mask.		



## Get Free At-Home COVID-19 Tests

Every home in the U.S. is eligible to

receive four free at-home COVID-19 tests. Orders

usually ship in 7-12 days. Order tests now so you have them when you need them: <a href="https://www.covidtests.gov/">https://www.covidtests.gov/</a>

**Note:** At-home COVID-19 rapid test kits contain a small amount of sodium azide. To prevent accidental poisonings, poison control centers recommend the following tips:

- Store the kit "up and away," out of the sight and reach of children and pets.
- Leave the kit sealed until needed and throw it away immediately after use.

• Make sure to read and follow the instructions on the package before using.

https://blog.cincinnatichildrens.org/84/covid-19-home-test-kit-dangers-what-parents-need-to-know

## July Split the Plate Oak Ridge TORCH

Tennessee Out-Reach Center for Homeless was founded in 2012 to assist those in Anderson County who have recently lost their housing and have no-where else to go. Though they are

trying to grow and offer more assistance to help those in need, TORCH is a very small organization, and the only one of its kind in Anderson County. Demand for their assistance is very high. They are currently experiencing an extremely large number of people who are reporting that they are living outside or in their cars. Currently they are in a capital campaign to fund building housing for those with the greatest need, especially families with children, until permanent housing can be found.

#### **OUR ORUUC FAMILY**

#### Caring for Each Other

Are you going through a difficult time? Are you in a situation where support and caring are needed--someone to do grocery shopping, take you to a doctor's appointment, or provide a meal following an upcoming surgery? Contact the church office: (865) 483-6761 or <a href="mailto:office@oruuc.org">office@oruuc.org</a> or a Caring Coordinator!



 Kate Holtkamp-Readle
 Kate.holtkamp@gmail.com
 423-231-5482

 Freddie Nechtow
 FreddieN123@gmail.com
 865-599-4359





1







#### **July Caring Coordinators**

Kate Holtkamp-Readle <a href="mailto:kate.holtkamp@gmail.com">kate.holtkamp@gmail.com</a> 423-231-5482 Freddie Nechtow <a href="mailto:Freddie123@gmail.com">Freddie123@gmail.com</a> 865-599-4359

If you are going through difficult times and would like emotional support, or are in any situation where support and caring are needed, contact Jeannie Cuevas,

Office Administrator (865) 483-6761 or office@oruuc.org

Office Hours M-F 10 AM to 4 PM

Please call at least two days in advance to allow time for Caring Coordinators to find a volunteer to provide the care that you need. Our ability to provide transportation is limited. If your appointment is routine and/or can wait, please reschedule it rather than call a Caring Coordinator. Thank you for reserving our Caring Volunteers for those situations that address serious needs that cannot wait.

Long-time former ORUUC member Janine Holleman passed away peacefully in Michigan on June 21, 2022 at the age of 95, with loving family at her side. Janine was an active member of ORUUC after moving to Oak Ridge in the late 1960s until moving to Michigan to be closer to her children. Actively involved in many aspects of the church, Janine was especially involved in the preparation and planning of many special meals at the church, notably the special luncheons that were served in conjunction with the church's art fair. She was also intricately involved in the planning of the kitchen during the renovation of the original church. In later years, she and her husband, James, really enjoyed the potluck dinners. Throughout her years in Oak Ridge, Janine considered ORUUC a true haven and a balm for her soul where she connected with many likeminded individuals and made lifelong friends. Janine was preceded in death by her parents, Armand and Madeleine DeHove, her husband, James, four brothers: Raymond (Renee), Roger (Denise), Jean (Morrisette), and Rene (Jacqueline) DeHove, a sister, Francine Carriere (Adalbert), and sister-in-law, Jantina Holleman. She is survived by her three children Catherine Branch (Steve), Francoise Degnan (Bernard), and James Holleman, and her two grandchildren, Kellen and Jeannine Degnan and many

nieces and nephews. A private family gathering to celebrate Janine will be held later this summer in Northern Michigan. Her ashes will be interred at ORUUC in the Memorial Garden at a date to be determined.

Cards and other communications may be sent to Mrs. Holleman's daughter, Fran Degnan, at 1122 Balfour, Grosse Pointe Park, MI 48230.



#### **ORUUC LEADERSHIP**

#### The ORUUC Board of Officers

President: Jim Nutaro
Past President: Val Herd

President-Elect: Michele Thornton

Secretary: Jason Fishel Treasurer: Brandon White

Members-at-Large: Shelaine Curd Regina Guy Nathaniel Bass Ethan Coon

#### The ORUUC Executive Team

Christine Rehder Christina Elliott Amanda Fishel

#### Community/UU



MARK YOUR CALENDARS: The Friday Night
Community Concert for August is the annual Beatles
Birthday Bash. It'll be at St. Paul UMC, Fountain City and
will be live for the first time in three years. Friday, Aug. 26
at 7 p.m. \$10. One of this year's guest performers is Dave
Dunkirk. Please call St. Paul UMC at 865-687-2952 to
reserve your tickets.

# NAACP Oak Ridge-Anderson County 2022 BACK-to-SCHOOL FAIR



~The first 20 parents receive a gift card! ~



WHEN: 1:00 p.m. July 23, 2022

WHERE: Scarboro Community Center gymnasium, 148 Carver Avenue

WHAT: Find out about Tools for Oak Ridge parents and students at school

booths on: 1) STEM and Robotics demonstrations

2) Scholarship information

3) Youth enrichment organizations

**REQUIREMENTS**: **Please wear a mask** if then required by COVID Guidelines. **SCHEDULE**:

1:00 p.m. – Welcome! Pick up your FREE info and surprise package including a resource flyer and hot dog meal for everyone!
1:30 p.m. – Presentation by Oak Ridge High School Guidance Department on Scholarships.

1:30 - 4:00 p.m. Visit booths & learn of your child's curriculum and resources.

FREE SCHOOL SUPPLIES



This special garden needs special volunteers... Learn to "rake the rocks" at the International Friendship Bell peace garden in Oak Ridge (you don't even need a green thumb)! Interested? Send a message to the Grow Oak Ridge & Market-To-Go Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/GrowOakRidge or email manager@growoakridge.org

# Self-administered COVID-19 testing available at library through November

Oak Ridge Public Library is providing free tests to people who have been exposed to COVID-19, show symptoms of COVID-19, or are at high risk for complications from COVID-19.

The polymerase chain reaction (PCR) tests are available Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Located to the right of the library's plaza entrance, these tests are self-serve, and you won't need to enter the library to get a test, according to a city of Oak Ridge news release.

More information **HERE** 



Join us for a Mountain Experience
The Mountain Retreat & Learning Center
3872 Dillard Road, P.O. Box 1299
Highlands, NC 28741



#### **Intergenerational Camp**

July 24 - 29, 2022 Open to the Public

A Mountain Camp experience for all ages! Adventures, entertainment, and workshops, including building a cob pizza

oven. Please register by July 10.

See the Schedule Register



### 6th Annual Aaron Shearer Summer Institute

July 29 - Aug 4, 2022 Open to the Public

Masterclasses for individuals and groups in beginning to advanced technique, guitar harmony and rhythm, composing and arranging.

**Register** 

### **2022 DATES & DEADLINES**



#### Anderson County Election Commission HERE

#### ON THE CALENDAR THIS WEEK

Friday, July 22

11:00am Tai Chi Practice

Saturday, July 23

9:00-Noon Ecumenical Storehouse Work-day

Sunday, July 24

8:15am Circles of Trust VII

10:00am Worship Service

11:00am High School

11:00am Reflections

11:00am Together in Spirit

11:15am Circle of Trust II

11:15am Circle of Trust IV

11:15am Faith Formation Annual Parent

Meeting

11:15am Newcomers

12:00pm Circle of Trust V

12:30pm Buddhism Study Group

1:00pm Circle of Trust VI

3:00pm Line Dancing

Monday, July 25

11:00am Tai Chi Practice

5:00pm Caring Coordinators Transition

Meeting

6:50pm Meditation Learning and Practice

Group

Tuesday, July 26

6:00pm Depression & Anxiety Support Group

Wednesday, July 27

6:30am Breakfast Rotary

11:00am Tai Chi

12:30pm Stone Soup Prep

5:30pm Circle of Trust III

Thursday, July 28

12:00pm NWUUC & Launchpad Meeting

6:00pm Potluck

6:50pm Meditation Learning and Practice

Group

Reminder: The deadline to submit news for the weekly Exponent is WEDNESDAY at NOON. Please send news to Rachel at communications@oruuc.org AND Debby Crider

at newsletters@launchpad.faith

#### Our mailing address is:

809 Oak Ridge Turnpike Oak Ridge, TN 37830

oruuc.org | 865-483-6761 | office@oruuc.org

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list





